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F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League
MINUTES OF MEETING 20 February 2013

Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ),  P Livingstone (Vice Chairman) , K Steele, G Hewitson, 
D Overton, G Eastick, L Golightly, J Lambert, Jean Johnson,  H Oliver, 

K D Clark (Secretary)

Apologies :  A Close, J K Johnson 
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7-33 and welcomed all to the meeting.  He then handed over to the League Secretary who advised that the minutes of the previous meeting January 2013 had been posted on the League website; they were agreed by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
Coaching Course – More in Charter Standard report

Workshop to complete Health Check - More in Charter Standard report

Charter Standard 

Firstly I have arranged with Andy Brown (Durham County Football Association) to hold a one hour workshop on Wednesday 27 March which is our next meeting night to go through Members Services and what is required to complete the Charter Standard Health Check.  This workshop will enable you to complete Charter Standard requirements for the workshop part.

Andy Brown has also organised a short Coaching workshop for one night on 15 May 2013 at Stockton Football Club commencing at 6 pm.  This is entitled Working with Teams and will be split into two parts from 6 to 7-30 will be indoors and from 7-30 to 9 will be outdoors.  This is a taster course and if enough interest in this course Andy will look to set up the First Level Coaching, this will also count as your workshop for next season.  Therefore I need to know numbers for this as soon as possible, if not enough teams come forward then it will be opened up to others. 

Once again I have to mention Charter Standard to the new Teams as they are not complying with our League Rules with regards to Charter Standard therefore unless they comply with the League rule then they will not be recommended to re-join the League next season, I have been at these Teams now for at least the last three meetings but nothing appears to be happening.

Correspondence

Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association Suspension Lists

Secretaries Report
I had to email a number of Teams last week as they have failed to pay the second half of the pitch fees, can these be sorted out as soon as possible.

Also in the last month I have had to reject two transfers under league rule 8(N):

A Player who has played for a team in the Premier or First Division Eight (8) times or more shall not in that season be eligible to play in a lower division except by permission of the Management Committee.

Please be aware of this rule, I believe it needs changing certainly to remove Division One from this rule if nothing else.

Night Games: These will start in April for Divisions One & Two; this depends upon the weather and a number of outstanding cup games.  Division One will play on a Tuesday night and Division Two on a Thursday night, if for any reason you want to change nights ie from a Tuesday to a Thursday or vice versa then you need to let League Secretary know straight away to avoid problems as I have already started looking at fixtures for April.  There are currently no night games scheduled for the Premier Division

We will be doing the semi-final draws a little later for both the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy and John Jackson Memorial Trophy so these fixtures can be arranged in April cannot leave until the March meeting even though there are still games outstanding to be played in both competitions, fixtures for these are scheduled for March and in envelopes tonight. 

Also this is an early reminder re next season that if you are not going to be continuing then you need to advise the League Secretary in writing before the 31 March 2013, otherwise you will be liable for any expenses that the league may pay on your behalf.

Also the last day for signing players and transferring players is the 31 March 2013, any team that finishes fixtures will not be allowed to transfer a player to another team after they have finished their fixtures. 

Date of the next League Meeting is Wednesday 27 March 2013
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:  

Norton WMC – change of address

Team of the Month Award:

January there was no winner:

Cup Draws – The semi-final draw for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy and John Jackson Memorial Trophy took place.
Referees: 
Jes Lambert reported that there had been changes to the fixtures issued and the website has been updated with the new details. 
The Roll call was taken and five Teams were missing – Glenmount Portrack Hotel, Oddfellows, St Marys College, Thornaby Sports & Leisure & Thornaby Griffin.
Any Other Business:  

There being no further business the Chairman reminded members of the date of the next meeting and he closed the meeting at 19-46.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:     20 February 2013
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